
        
 
 

WARRINGTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
  MINUTES FOR MARCH 12, 2013 

 
 

The regular meeting of the Warrington Township Board of Supervisors was held on March 12, 
2013, 7:30 p.m., at the Township Building located at 852 Easton Road, Warrington, PA  18976.  The 
members present were as follows: 
 
ATTENDANCE:   
 
 Gerald Anderson, Chairperson; John Paul, Vice Chairperson; Marianne Achenbach, 
Secretary/Treasurer; and Shirley A. Yannich, members.  Staff present were Timothy J. Tieperman, 
Township Manager; William R. Casey, Esq., Township Solicitor; Richard Wieland, Township Engineer; 
Barbara Livrone, Executive Assistant to the Township Manager; and Barry Luber, Chief Financial 
Officer.  Matthew W. Hallowell, Sr., was on vacation. 
 
MOMENT OF SILENCE 
 
 Mr. Anderson asked for a moment of silence.     

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
 The meeting opened with a pledge to the flag.   

   
  EXECUTIVE SESSION REPORT 
  
   Mr. Anderson reported an executive session will be held after the meeting to discuss Lamplighter 
issues.   These issues will be reported at the March 26th supervisors meeting. 
 
 APPROVAL OF BILL LIST: 
 
1.   February 26, 2013 – March 12, 2013          $681,848.49 
 

Mrs. Achenbach motioned, seconded by Mr. Paul, to approve the bill list from 02/26/13 to 
03/12/13 totaling $681,848.49. This motion passed by a roll call vote of 4-0.   

 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
 
2.  February 12, 2013 
 

    Mr. Paul motioned, seconded by Mrs. Achenbach, to approve the February 12, 2013 Meeting 
Minutes.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
MINUTES FOR POSTING:  
  
3.   February 26, 2013 
 

    Mr. Paul motioned, seconded by Mrs. Yannich, to approve the posting of the February 26, 2013 
Meeting Minutes.  The motion passed unanimously. 
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4. March 5, 2013 Work Session 
 
 Mr. Paul motioned, seconded by Mrs. Yannich, to approve the posting of the March 5, 2013 
Meeting Minutes.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
 Rich Birett, 788 Triumphe Way and Mark Vosteen 876 Bridle Lane both questioned the tax 
millage allocated to the Warrington Ambulance Corps due to its recent investigation.  Mr. Anderson 
stated the township is overseeing and administering all taxes and will continue in the future.  The 
township’s EMS Committee is studying how to handle the funds. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
5.  Board and Committee Appointments 
 
 Mr. Paul motioned, seconded by Mrs. Yannich, to appoint T.R. Vincent Evans to the Planning 
Commission Board.  This motion passed unanimously. 
 
 Mr. Paul motioned, seconded by Mrs. Yannich, to appoint Frances McKee to the Open Space and 
Land Preservation Task Force.  This motioned passed unanimously. 
 
 Mr. Paul motioned, seconded by Mrs. Achenbach, to appoint Thomas Whelans to the 
Communications Advisory Board.  Mr. Whelans also applied for various other boards and it was 
suggested to contact Mr. Whelans to find out if he would be willing to serve on additional board, the 
Historic Commission. 
 
 Mr. Paul noted the Buildings Code Appeals Board requires a mix of different disciplines, i.e., 
engineer, real estate, builder, etc in order to complete its membership.  Currently, there are two (2) 
vacancies.  Before an appointment can be voted on, staff is researching the discipline of the present 
BCAB’s members. 
 
 The Board agreed to table the application of Thomas Fail until a determination is made for Mr. 
Fail to serve on a continuous basis since he is continuing with his college education. 
 
6.  Consider adoption of amendments to Chapter 16 (Park and Open Space) of the Township’s 
Code of Ordinances. 
 
 Mr. Paul motioned, seconded by Mrs. Achenbach, to adopt the amendments to Chapter 16 (Park 
and Open Space) of the Township’s Code of Ordinances.  (see Attachment A) 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS (ACTION/DISCUSSION ITEMS): 
 
7.    Discuss open space bond preparations for March 26, 2013 Meeting.   
 
 First Municipals’ Financial Advisor, Warren White briefed the Board on an upcoming open space 
bond issue which is scheduled for Board action at the March 26, 2013 regular meeting.  The new bond 
debt refinancing will eliminate the balloon payment in 2025.  At present value there is an $800,000 
savings.  The Water and Sewer Department has major infrastructure issues that need to be addressed.  Mr. 
White advised the board it is best to borrow when the project(s) are ready.  Mr. Anderson stated the board 
is against raising taxes but may need a combination of increasing taxes and increasing the water and 
sewer rates to fund the water and sewer projects.  A work session will be scheduled to discuss immediate 
and secondary water and sewer projects. 
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8.    Discuss Staff’s preliminary DCNR grant recommendations. 
 
 The staff recommendation is to authorize the preparation of a planning grant application to 
evaluate the feasibility of constructing a connector trail from the Route 202 Parkway to the Bradford Dam 
Trail.  A meeting will be scheduled with Bucks County Parks and Recreation Director to discuss this 
connector trail.  The Board concurred with Staff’s DCNR grant recommendation to pursue the trail 
feasibility study. 
 
9.   Discuss policy priorities for next CDBG funding round.   
 

Staff is preparing an application for the 2013 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
which is administered by the County of Bucks.  Two projects to qualify for are curb cuts and removing 
blight.  After review, the Board did not support curb cuts due to changing regulations and the cost is 
prohibitive.  The Board approved blight elimination as a project for the grant.  At least twenty-five 
percent of the properties in a designated area must be blighted and a resolution passed declaring this area 
blighted. 
 
10.   Discuss alternative(s) to Folly Road Schoolhouse Lease. 
 
 The Board directed the township manager to provide a lease to the Historical Society for a twenty 
five (25) year term at $1.00 per year.  There will be an automatic renewal by either party with a one year 
notice. 
 
 
11.   MANAGER’S REPORT: 
 
       a.   Swim Club Promotional Recommendations 
 

Mrs. Yannich motioned, seconded by Mr. Paul to approve the Park and Recreation’s 
recommendation to authorize a gift card incentive to any new member who belonged to another swim 
club in 2012 to join the Warrington Swim Club.  Mr. Anderson and Mrs. Achenbach voted no to the 
recommendation.  The motion failed 2-2.  Mr Anderson approved the incentive letters to be mailed to the 
members of the former Warminster Swim Club.   
 
        b.  Concurrence on Consortium Sign and Post Material Bid 
 

Mr. Paul motioned, seconded by Mrs. Achenbach, to approve the sign and post material bid as 
recommended by the township manager. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
        c.   Report on BCPC Economic Development Initiative 
  
 Mr. Anderson requested scheduling a work session to discuss the 611 Corridor and Gateway zone 
and partner with the Bucks County Planning Commission. 
 
 
12.  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT: 
 
         Mr. Anderson stated that all of the board members will be attending the 2013 PSATS Conference 
on April 23.  This date is a regular scheduled supervisors meeting. 
  

Mr. Paul motioned, seconded by Mrs. Yannich, to cancel the April 23, 2013 Board of Supervisors 
meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.  
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13.   ENGINEER’S REPORT: 

 
Mr. Wieland reported on a proposed traffic signal at Folly and Pickertown Roads.  Central Bucks 

School District is going to discuss this light at their March 20th meeting.  Mr. Wieland said this light does 
not meet the warrants and recommended waiting until after the school district meets.  Mr. Wieland said 
the approximate cost of a traffic signal is $100,000. 

 
14.    SOLICITOR’S REPORT:  No Report.  

  
 

15.    ESCROW AND MAINTENANCE BOND RELEASES: 
 
        a. Warrington Meadows Escrow Release # 3:  $161,195.20.  Mr. Anderson motioned, seconded by 
Mr. Paul to approve the Warrington Meadows Escrow Release # 3 in the amount of $161,195.20.  The 
motion passed unanimously. 
 
        b. Warrington Glen Escrow Release # 1:  $1,153,180.50.  Mr. Anderson motioned, seconded by Mr. 
Paul to approve the Warrington Glen Escrow Release # 1 in the amount of $1,153,180.50.  The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
 
16.    EXTENSION REQUESTS:  None 
 
 
17.    DEDICATION REQUESTS:  None 
 
 
SUPERVISOR COMMENTS: 
 
 Mrs. Yannich reported her goals were ready to present.  Mr. Anderson said this will be discussed 
at the next meeting. 
 
 Mr. Paul said the house on Phillips has not been demolished and the thirty days given to Katz 
Builder has expired.  The asbestos needs to be tested and cost for removal has to be determined before the 
bid goes out.  Mr. Paul directed the township manager to send a letter to Katz. 
 
 Mr. Paul inquired about the status of the Malcolm property and Mr. Casey said that he is waiting 
for preliminary objections. 
 
 Mr. Paul directed the township manager to send a letter to Valley Square to install a traffic light 
that was proposed for Phase I.  Due to safety issues, this traffic light needs to be completed quickly. 
 
 Mr. Paul referenced the maintenance agreement with the State for the 202 Parkway.   Mr. Paul 
suggested adding stone underneath the post and rail fence to eliminate mowing.  This will save time and 
money for the township. 
  
ADJOURNMENT 

 
           Mr. Paul motioned, seconded by Mrs. Achenbach, to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 p.m.  The 
motion passed unanimously.     
       Edited and Reviewed By: 

 
 

       __________________________________ 
       Timothy J. Tieperman, Township Manager 














	March 12 2013 BOS Minutes as edited by BL
	PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
	15.    ESCROW AND MAINTENANCE BOND RELEASES:
	ADJOURNMENT


	Attachment A

